
 
 
 
 

NOTICE OF AWARD 
 
 

REF. NO. PSSD/BAC-NOA NO. 2023-009 
 
February 21, 2023 
 
MR. RYAN L. TABENGCO 
Ryrah Merchandising 
86 Cordillera Cor. P. Florentino Sts., 
Brgy. Lourdes, Quezon City 
 
Dear Mr. Tabengco: 
 
This is to advise you that upon the recommendation of the Philippine Guarantee 
Corporation Bids and Awards Committee, the contract for the procurement of Various 
Grocery Items for the First Quarter of 2023 is awarded to Ryrah Merchandising in 
the amount of Pesos: One Hundred Six Thousand Four Hundred (Php106,400.00), 
inclusive of applicable taxes. 
 
Ryrah Merchandising is therefore required from receipt of this Notice of Award to 
formally enter into contract with PHILGUARANTEE. For this requirement, you may 
coordinate with Ms. Jackie Lou M. Eugenio of Facilities and General Services 
Department at jlmeugenio@philguarantee.gov.ph. 
 
Please acknowledge receipt and acceptance of this Notice by signing on the space 
provided below and return the signed duplicate copy to this office the soonest possible 
time. 
 
Thank you. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
ALBERTO E. PASCUAL 
Head of the Procuring Entity 
 
 
 
I acknowledge receipt of this Notice on : ___________________ 
Name of Representative of the Bidder : ____________________ 
Authorized Signature : __________________________________ 

Ryan Tanbengco
22 February 2023

Ryan Tanbengco
RYAN L. TANBENGCO


